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Dear Families 

The weeks seem to get busier and busier as we move towards July!  

This week we have had a visit from the Library Van, and we now 

have over 200 new books to enjoy.   

 

Also, in VERY exciting news, Mr Hill has been 

awarded the Bronze Pearson National 

Teaching Award for Digital Innovator of the Year!  This is a national 

award, and received many nominations from all over the country, so 

we are delighted for this very well-deserved recognition for all that Mr 

Hill does for IT in our school and Trust, and in helping out other schools 

across the country too. 

 

Our Year Five and Six children have had their final session of mindfulness and the response 

from them has been very positive – it has given them many strategies to use now and in 

the future, promoting wellbeing and resilience. 

 

Covid Update 

The surge in cases in Cornwall continues and we are hearing of many schools having to 

close Bubbles.  Thank you so much for your support and understanding during this time, 

helping us all to keep as safe as we can.  It is a challenging time again, especially when 

we factor in the usual summer colds and hay fever. 

Please help protect everyone in our school and community by remembering a few rules: 

• If you or your child has any symptoms of Covid you must either take a PCR test or 

self isolate for ten days.   

• If you have symptoms, a Lateral Flow Test is not the correct test to take.  A Lateral 

Flow Test is for checking for the virus when you are symptom free. 

• Symptoms include – loss of smell or taste, a temperature, a new or persistent cough.  

Please do not come into school with these symptoms. 

• Adults please continue to wear face masks (unless exempt) and socially distance 

when on the school site. 

 

What to do if a COVID test comes back positive? 

• If the test comes back positive during school hours, please phone us straight away. 

• If the test comes back positive out of school hours, please access the form below: 

http://www.aspireacademytrust.org/coronavirus 
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Celebrations 

Today saw a lovely end to the month – our Superstar Assembly.  The parents of the children named 

below have already had a letter, telling them that their child has been noticed for going above 

and beyond in all that they do and they are now able to choose a book with their parents, which 

we will buy for them.   

This is to say a huge THANK YOU and WELL DONE for all that our Superstars do, from everyone at 

school. 

 

Class Superstar 

Mousehole Rosen 

Godrevy Áine 

Longships Jake 

Pendeen Wilhemina 

Carne Fraser 

Gwithian Tom 

Lamorna Charlie 

Class 5MB Daisy M 

Class 5LW Mylo 

Class 6 Isaac 

 

Summer Reading Challenge 

St Agnes Library has sent through the details of this year’s Summer Reading 

Challenge.  The Challenge starts on Saturday 10th July and runs through the 

Summer Holidays.  It is a great way to encourage a love of reading over the 

summer, it challenges children in their reading and offers fun, free and 

flexible activities.  Currently, St Agnes Library is only open on Wednesday 

mornings and Saturday mornings and will continue to do so when the 

Challenge starts, but they are hoping to resume their full opening hours from 19th July. 

 

Supporting Our Community 

Children’s Hospice Southwest  

On Saturday, Thomas and Ben from Year 5, will be cycling the Coast to Coast with 

their dads to raise money for Children's Hospice Southwest. If you would like to 

support them, you can donate through the link below. Many thanks. 

Coast to Coast Fun 

Mount Hawke Millennium Green 

Below is a link to a funding page to continue improving the play equipment in Mount Hawke 

Millennium Green.   ‘The more pledges from different emails we can get the more points we get, 

which will put us in with a chance of £5000 donation from The Calor Fund. Each pledge earns us 10 

points even a pledge of £1.  Any help from you guys will be very welcome and go towards the play 

area which is hugely used by the children of the village.’ 

Kind regards and thanks  

Diana Rodda  

Chair of Mount Hawke Millennium Green  

https://communityfund.calor.co.uk/mounthawkegreen 

 

Communications 

Remember to use the email hello@mounthawke.org or phone 01209 890230 if you need to speak to 

one of us, let us know about something or share something with us.  Even though we can’t have a 

conversation at the classroom door or in the playground, we are still available.  Miss Biddick is 

usually on the gate every morning and afternoon too. 

All of us here at school would like to wish you a very happy and safe weekend. 
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